
Kimberley and Carleton Forehoe Parish Council 
 

COVID-19 CONTEMPORANEOUS NOTE OF  
DECISIONS MADE WHILE COUNCIL WAS UNABLE TO MEET 

 
The meeting scheduled for 28th February 2020 was postponed due to lack of 
numbers, and rescheduled for 27th March 2020.  This meeting was cancelled due to 
the Coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic.   
 
During the period between the last physical meeting on 22nd November 2019 and the 
remote meeting held on 22nd April 2020, the following actions were taken: 
 
Finance 
Cheques written 17th March 2020, and signed by Colin House and Diana Hambro: 
 
Chq Payee Reason Sum 
325 C Moore Salary Top Up £28.80 
326 HMRC PAYE £57.20 

327 Society of Local Council Clerks Practitioners Conference £303.00 
328 Zurich Municipal Insurance1 £167.44 
329 Carleton Forehoe Fen Lease £5.00 
 
 
Planning 
Applications considered between meetings: 
 
2019/2213 7 Low Road, Carleton Forehoe: Removal of single storey lean to building 
and replace with two storey extension.  Internal alterations to ground floor.  
 NO OBJECTIONS 

2019/2486 Land North West Of Norwich Road Kimberley: Erection of self-build 
dwelling.   NO OBJECTIONS 

2020/0081 Meadow Cottage, Station Road, Kimberley: Erection of single storey 
porch to rear.  SUPPORT 

2020/0224 7 Low Road Carleton Forehoe: Variation of condition 2 of 2019/2213 – to 
amend layout and re-position of fenestration. NO OBJECTIONS 

2020/0233 Former Gravel Pit, Wymondham Road, Kimberley: Extension of existing 
storage for a further 120 caravans and motorhomes to that approved under 
2017/2773, erection of 2.4M galvanised fence and creation of a 2M earth bund.
 SUPPORT 

2020/0600 Land North West Of Norwich Road Kimberley: Proposed over 55's, self-
build dwelling (resubmission of 2019/2486) SUPPORT 

Consultations 
26.03.2020 – submission to Highways England regarding A47 North Tuddenham to 
Easton scheme.  Supported full closure of Berrys Lane and other comments that 
would lessen the impact of additional traffic travelling through the southern villages. 

 
1 Insurance renewal was due to be discussed.  Two quotes had been received, one from Zurich at 
£167.44 and one from Community Action Suffolk at £161.84.  The Clerk discussed this with the 
Chairman, and as renewal was due 1st April 2020 and the Council could not be uninsured, it was 
decided to renew with the existing insurer. 


